JANUARY 2022 WOODLAWN PARK VIRTUAL CITY COUNCIL MEETING (Rev.)

The Woodlawn Park City Council Meeting met virtually on Monday, January 17, 2022. Present were: Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown, Greg Claypool, Tom Nunn, Ed Purcell, and Doug Watson. Also in attendance were Chief Mike Koenig, Gloria Curran, Pat Merrick and Attorney Matt Carey. Absent: George Langford.

Mayor Larry Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:12 p.m. (Due to technical difficulties) The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a roll call of Council Members.

The Council reviewed the minutes for the December 2021 meeting. Tom Nunn made a motion to accept the minutes and Doug Watson seconded the motion. All voted aye and the minutes were accepted.

The Council reviewed the Treasurer's Report for December 2021. Mike Brown made a motion to accept the report and Tom Nunn seconded the motion. All voted aye and the report was accepted.

Pat Merrick had nothing to report.

Chief Koenig gave his report. City Citations: 0, City Warnings: 12, State Citations: 3, All Assists: 11, Police Backup: 1, Arrests: 0, Miscellaneous: 7, Reports: 0. Gas \$124.98, Gallons 42.834. Miscellaneous Expenses: \$1,306.40 for a second fuel pump for the Charger and copies for warnings.

Variance Request: None

Resident's Comments: None

Old Business: Tom Nunn introduced the second reading of Ordinance No. 3 Series 2021-2022 and Greg Claypool seconded. Pat Merrick read the Ordinance.

New Business: Tom Nunn made a motion to read The Kentucky Humanities Resolution, Mike Brown seconded. Pat Merrick read the Resolution.

Mayor's Report

The State of Kentucky is changing the way of receiving driver's licenses. There will be 4 area locations where you will be able to renew your driver's license. You can also renew online. The website is: www.drive.ky.gov.

The property at 6942 Ambridge Circle was scheduled to be auctioned but was withdrawn at the last minute. Matt Carey is going to check on this matter.

The KDLA Grant (Kentucky Depart of Library and Archives) is due in the Spring. The award will be given on June 9, 2022. The paperwork is due in March.

Council Focus:

City Hall: Greg Claypool had nothing new to report. The new flags are in.

Infrastructure: Tom Nunn report the new banners are up on the Westport Road entrances. He is going to contact LG & E about changing the street light bulbs to LED.

Fence and Building Permits: Mike Brown had nothing new to report.

New Moves and Rentals: Doug Watson report on one house sold, 4401 Alicent Court on 12/23/21. There is only one other house listed and it is under contract.

Drainage and Block Watch: George Langford was absent.

Community Activities: Ed Purcell is working with Larry Lewis on the newsletter.

Discussion: Mike Brown asked why we were denied for the KDLA grant last year. The Mayor explained that it is a state-wide award and it usually takes three times to apply before you might be approved.

Tom Nunn made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Doug Watson seconded the motion. All voted aye and the meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m.

Respectfully submitted: 1-21-2022

Pat Merrick, City Clerk

Larry Lewis, Mayor